PPCMA Update 09-14-09
Dear PPCMA Members:

Pecan Plantation EMS Chief Sandra Winfield has asked that PPCMA forward the following monthly report to our readership. This particular report deals with flu season and vaccines.
From Sandra Winfield, PPEMS Chief

Pecan Plantation EMS ran 66 calls in August. 

Seasonal Flu season is upon us;  we have administered the seasonal three strain variety flu vaccine  beginning Thursday, September 3rd  , from 9 AM to 6 PM daily until this allotment ran out; this first half of our yearly order should be followed by our second shipment soon. We are in daily contact with VaxServe, our vaccine vendor. We will post information on the Pecan Plantation gate marquis and our front station sign, as well as an e-mail blast when we receive this second allotment.

For the latest H1N1 flu guidelines, residents should read publications from their physicians and listen to local public news bulletins.  We at PPEMS under the direction of Dr. Bruce Carpenter, are prepared to administer the Novel H1N1 Flu vaccine (swine flu) as soon as it is released to us; we are signed up to receive it.

As far as ANY flu is concerned; I recommend:

Posters should be placed at all entrances to public areas for hand washing and tissue etiquette, along with waste receptacles, as well as hand sanitizer stations for alcohol based sanitizer. N95 masks are recommended for caregivers, as keeping a distance of 6 feet away from a very ill person is generally considered safe in the public.  If anyone is ill with fever over 100 degrees Fahrenheit and has body aches and weakness, or “flu-like” symptoms, they should go home, contact their doctor and remain at home until 24 hours of fever-free health has returned. The most susceptible are those who are young children and infants, elderly, and pregnant females, as well as anyone with other illnesses or deficient immune systems. School children are by the very nature of their daily school schedule and environment, very susceptible to transmission of the flu and carry it home to families.

If there is a local epidemic, we would recommend closing public areas only at the guidance of the Texas State Department of Health Services

I would like to welcome two new Board Members to the PPVFD&EMS BOD; Mr. Ron Hamel, and Mr. Robert Burns. We on the PPVFD and the PPEMS look forward to working with you along with our other board members; Mr. Gary Hughes, Mr. Bill Gerron, and Mr. George Coker.  Chief Dave Raffa and I are included on the board as Chief of our respective crewmembers on the fire and EMS departments.

Remember, CALL 911 for any emergency. We are here for you! Thank you for supporting us.
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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